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IMPORTANT MEMO 
June 30, 2020 

Increase in the number of people attending the celebrations 
 

 
Good news! 
 
The reopening of our churches as of June 22nd was greeted with great joy. While carefully respecting 
the instructions requested by the World Health Organization, Dr. Horacio Arruda, the Quebec 
Government and the Assembly of Catholic Bishops of Quebec, the faithful were able once again to 
gather as a family, to celebrate their Faith and pray together for the many persons who died because 
of the coronavirus. 
 
Other good news! 
 
Yesterday, June 29th, Dr. Arruda, during his press briefing, extended the limit of 50 persons in places of 
worship. 
 
His demands are clear: 
 
At all times, the physical distance of 2 metres must be respected; 
Washing Hands; 
Wearing masks; 
No singing within the congregation. 
 
Thus, from today, we will be able to hold our gatherings in churches (masses, celebrations of the Word, 
baptisms, weddings, funerals), with the possibility of welcoming a larger number of faithful. 
 
This possibility must not become a slackening. Let us therefore remain vigilant and prudent, for love of 
self and neighbour, all members of the body of Christ. 
 
I reiterate my support and thank you for your cooperation.  Together, let us pray to the Lord to protect 
and watch over us and our world. 
 
 
 
+ Noël Simard  
Your bishop 
 
 


